North Quabbin Energy Meeting  February 25, 2014                     
                                                                               Millers River Environmental Center – Meeting Notes (people may have more to add)
Present: Donna Caisse, Maureen Blasco, Norm Flye, Aimee Hansen, Brian Nugent, Steve Kurkoski, Janice Kurkoski, Judy Northup-Bennett, Bruce Spencer, Pat Worth, Paulette Roy, Rene’ Lake-Gagliardi, Pat Larson

A.  Winsert Report:  Two workshops in Athol and Barre completed.  They were supported by a grant from  National Grid and were successful.    Warwick is having a Winsert Workshop on March 22, 2014 at 1pm.   There’s also a group Winsert building session in North Orange on Feb. 27 and the town of Spencer is looking into doing a workshop.

Boston Building and Architecture Conference in Boston will have a Winsert Demonstration presented by Peter Talmadge and Steve Kurkoski of North Quabbin Energy on March 5, 2014.

Is anybody doing Winserts as a fabricator?  Brian Nugent said he has done this in the past and is interested in doing more.   Brian Miner is also interested in building frames, and Neil may be interested (need to check)

B.  Energy Films in the Area:  1. Athol Library and North Quabbin Energy will present Tapped at Athol Library on Tuesday, March 4 at 6pm.   The film deals with the issues of bottle water use.  2. Metcalf Chapel in Warwick  will present Gasland II on Mar. 8  at 6:30pm at the Warwick Town Hall  (need to check on location of film showing in Warwick).
C. Gas Line Proposal :  The Northeast Expansion Pipeline Project is being developed by the Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company (TGP)  a division of Kinder Morgan of Houston, TX. The gas line is proposed to go from Albany to Dracut, cutting across the northernmost North Quabbin towns.  It’s a  ¾ ft pipeline that needs a 50 ft. right-of-way (need to check on this as people gave various measurements).

Discusssion: Warwick administrator has approved TGP surveying some town land.  Coop Power had a meeting on the issue in the area.   The pipeline will go through approximately 1,000 pieces of private land.  They may be able to take property by eminent domain through the federal government.  The companies need to hold hearings.

Why are they building the pipe line?  There is a lot of fracked gas.  The gas will go to Dracut and it’s suspected that it will go to the ports to be exported.  There is a $1 billion gas electricity production plant being built in Salem and they want the gas for that.  The companies will argue that the Northeast is heating homes 80% with oil and this will make more gas available for home heating.

Someone asked: If you can’t stop it, what can we get out of it.  For example, write no herbicides in contract.  Ask for a “leg” in town to enable hook ups to the gas.

Does Coop Power have a strategy?  Not at this time.  People left the meeting with assignments.  The gas company is not giving out much information.

Athol, Royalston land owners report:  Nothing has been done formally.  Selectmen have not been notified in Royalston.  The gas company is saying different things to different owners.  Good web site:    www.thebeatnews.org  Go to their blog on the right side.     If the company’s motivation is to export the gas, then they can’t take the land by eminent domain.  Company is saying it’s better for us, cleaner energy. But the reality is the company doesn’t have a long term plan or a long term supply of gas.  Royalston had a public meeting with Selectmen but the Selectmen had very little information.   Can a town put things on hold?  Coop Power meeting said that you can’t put a hold on individual property deals.   There is a rescind document for private landowners who change their minds. 

The Beat News people are sponsoring a meeting on the pipeline on Sat. Mar 8th from 1-3 pm at the Cummington Village Congregational Church.

Should we contact our Massachusetts energy officials and representatives?

Ideas:   1) Why doesn’t the company expand the southern Massachusetts gas line that already exists?   2)  What can be done about public officials and committees that sign contracts to place the pipeline on town lands?  The pipe line company is quietly signing up officials in towns without information hearings. A lawyer is looking at the contract signed by the Town Coordinator in Warwick and wants to determine who can legally sign these contracts.  

What has Mt. Grace Land Conservation Trust said about whether a conservation easement protects the land from the pipeline? Mt. Grace wants a report back from this meeting and is looking into this.

Action:   1)  NQ Energy will post information about the pipeline on the web site?  Pat Larson and Cathy Stanton handle the postings. We’ll post the links to important web sites. 

2)  Contact Steve Kurkoski if you would like more information about showing Gasland II in your town.

3)  What can NQ Energy do to bring towns together so that each town is not reinventing the wheel?  People at tonight’s meeting agreed to inform themselves about the issue and come back together in two weeks to plan a future public information meeting.   People will let town energy committees know about the next planning meeting.  

4) Aimee will look into getting a resolution on the Athol town meeting warrant and draft that can be used by other towns.
5) We also discussed inviting State Representative Denise Andrews and aide Brian Eno to March 11 meeting.  

Planning Meeting To Focus on the Pipeline issue:  Tues. March 11, 6:30pm  at the Millers River Center. 

D.  River Rat Race Date.   Saturday April 12, 2014.  We will march in the parade.  The goal this year is to keep preparation simple. Ideas for Theme:  Bicycles, Winserts, Pipeline. Everyone brings their own signs and statement. See the future…..positive and negative.   Invite people concerned about the pipeline.  Decision will be made at a short meeting after the Mar. 11 pipeline meeting. 

